
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers ,  

 

We have seen a vast improvement for spacing since my         re-

minder on Tuesday.  Thank you to all of  those who suggested 

tweaks. We will review in a fortnight. A copy of  

email on page 2 for those who missed it. 

Parents questionnaire still open. Details on Page 4 
 

 

Two new exciting  whole school yearly events to 

share to you.  

Monday 5th October we will be holding our first ever Cardboard challenge day. We’d 
like to devote the day to making and designing games with cardboard boxes. The inspira-
tion for this global challenge is https://cardboardchallenge.com/ There is a wealth of  
fun activities linked to it but the simple idea is that children make and design their own 
arcade games out of  big boxes. Please if  you have any BIIIIG boxes save them for us 
and drop to the table under our entrance so we can then store them and quarantine 
them! 
 

Hello Yellow Day- Friday 9th October We know that you and the young people in your 
lives have been going through a difficult time, and it can be hard to feel positive. But 

you’re not alone. Together we can look out for each 
other and feel hopeful about the future. This was high-
ly popular last year in Year 5 in aid of  mental health so 
we’ve chosen to run across the whole school. Classes 
will be in touch on how they’ll celebrate but  the theme 
is Yellow clothing/ hair  or even face paints for the 

brave. Bring in £1 and we’ll safely quarantine this and raise some funds to a worthy 
cause.  
 

 Population of  school- We are filling up fast across the 

school. There are a few spaces and a waiting list in a few year 

groups. Do let friends know we accept admissions through 

Bracknell. We  also have spaces in Nursery and Reception. 

 

Take care and stay safe and see you on the gate  

Elizabeth Savage -  Headteacher 

                    Autumn Term                  25th September 2020 

Year 
Group 

Spaces  
available 

1 1 

2 3 

3 2 

4 0 

5 3 

6 2 

https://cardboardchallenge.com/


 

 

Thank you to everyone who has fed back about the positive dropping off. 
This email is to address concerns some have on some families displaying a 
lack of spacing at pick up. Gates open at 2:55 for a smooth collection.      
Similar to morning sessions you do not have to be immediate at end of 
day – we understand that spacing is the most important issue. We will 
close gates at 3:15 but someone is always in the office to help if you are 
late. 

We do not expect face coverings at the moment, but may introduce these 
as have other schools if people are unable to socially distance. 

Please follow these four points to keep us safe as a community: 

1)Leave a space between yourself and other groups of adults 

2)Only bring one person onto site. There are a few exemptions for those 
parents who need extra care for those with special needs. I will remind 
parents tonight then expect this from Thursday morning. 

3)Keep children with you. 

4)Collect quickly and leave. Standing to discuss issues with parents is    
creating jam points outside of gates and some classes. 

I will ask senior members of my team to monitor this this week and         
remind people to adhere to the rules. If you feel 
comfortable reminding others then please feel 
free to do so , but if not please approach a staff 
member who can sensitively tackle those who 
need reminding. 

Stay well & thank you to all who are so helpful 

 



 

 

Parent Volunteers! 
  
Would you like to help the school? 
Do you have spare time each week? 
Do you have skills that you can share? 
  
As our children are settling into their learning and challenging themselves to be the best 
they can be, our teachers always appreciate additional parent support. Activities for par-
ent volunteers include hearing readers, small group games, organising resources and 
lots more! If  you have time to offer, please contact the office to let us know. 
  
As I’m sure you can appreciate, our volunteers may need to work a little differently this 
year and that Covid-safe measures need to be taken. Each volunteer and activity will be 
carefully considered to ensure our safety actions can be followed. 
  
Thank you 
Miss Szadowski 



 

 

We are asking you for your help. Normally at the end of  every year we ask a 

full  questionnaire to help sculpt the goals we have for the year ahead. We 

asked you many things at the end of  the year and gained good insight on the 

most pressing things then but would love to hear your opinion right now on 

our plans so far moving forward, what help you’d like from us and how we did 

across lockdown if  you were with us. The link is here: https://

f o r m s . o f f i c e . c o m / P a g e s / R e s p o n s e P a g e . a s p x ?

id=TMDWt0iPMk66KDUenvxjRJtfBVdIjb1EuPjZxiVxeFdURTIzTEpNWF

dMOTgxVkxYMUVPNzlPM1VJQi4u Thank you to the 50 people who’ve re-

sponded so far. It seems to take approximately 15– 20 mins . You are great 

 

Linking to this a HUGE thank you to those parents who have been so        

actively championing the school on social media. It takes time and energy 

to do that. We love that you love us and anything that will help us attract new 

parents to us in a time when we can’t tour will help.  

COVID, COLDS, COUGHS AND COLLYWOBBLES 

 

Just a note to clarify symptoms and procedures that school are following in line with 

the government and public health advise. 

 

If  any child has anyone of  the symptoms below they will be sent home: 

A) A temperature above 37.5 - staff  will take child’s temperature a few times before 

contacting the parent. 

B) A new continuous barking cough 

C) If  your child coughs 3 times or more in an hour 

D) A loss of, or change to, sense of  smell or taste 

If  your child is not feeling well please do not send them to school. We ask that 

you monitor symptoms and if  they do not have a temperature (or any if  the above 

symptoms) and feeling better they are able to return to school. If  they have any of  the 

above then they must be tested before they return school. 

Please be assured we are not doing this to be awkward but to ensure the safety of  our 

community as a whole. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=TMDWt0iPMk66KDUenvxjRJtfBVdIjb1EuPjZxiVxeFdURTIzTEpNWFdMOTgxVkxYMUVPNzlPM1VJQi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=TMDWt0iPMk66KDUenvxjRJtfBVdIjb1EuPjZxiVxeFdURTIzTEpNWFdMOTgxVkxYMUVPNzlPM1VJQi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=TMDWt0iPMk66KDUenvxjRJtfBVdIjb1EuPjZxiVxeFdURTIzTEpNWFdMOTgxVkxYMUVPNzlPM1VJQi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=TMDWt0iPMk66KDUenvxjRJtfBVdIjb1EuPjZxiVxeFdURTIzTEpNWFdMOTgxVkxYMUVPNzlPM1VJQi4u


 

 

Exciting update—truly fascinating 
 
NASA's 'International Observe the 
moon day 2020' which takes place     
tomorrow 26th September. 
 
https://moon.nasa.gov/observe-the-moon
-night/ 
 
There are many ways to observe the moon 
in your time zone, a fun list of activity and 
ways to take part are on NASA's website including a useful '10 ways 
to observe the moon' -  
 
https://moon.nasa.gov/observe-the-moon-night/participate/10-
ways-to-observe-the-moon/ 
 
It looks (according to current weather)  like it may be cloudy though, 
but the moon may be visible though gaps in the  clouds. however, 
you can observe the moon over the next month to see how it  
changes day by day. 
 
Matthew Webb observed the moon using the Liverpool telescope in 
the Canary islands over lockdown and attached are some great shots 
of the moon's mountains and ranges.  

 
There is also an ISS 
(International space station) fly 
over at 19:56   tonight on 25th 
Sep until 20:02.. look for a fast 
moving bright dot going west 
to east. and another at 21:33 
until 21:35 both times have 
minimal cloud cover according 
to Matthew, so there should be 
very good views of it!!  

https://moon.nasa.gov/observe-the-moon-night/
https://moon.nasa.gov/observe-the-moon-night/
https://moon.nasa.gov/observe-the-moon-night/participate/10-ways-to-observe-the-moon/
https://moon.nasa.gov/observe-the-moon-night/participate/10-ways-to-observe-the-moon/


 

 

Outstanding Owl and Rainbow Promise Learners  

 Each week children are chosen for showing Owl learning behav-

iours or following our Rainbow Promise.  

 
Our Rainbow Promise underpins everything we do at 
school. Just as the Rainbow was a sign of  God’s promise to Noah that from that 
moment God would enable Noah and the people of  the earth to flourish and ex-
perience life in all its fullness. So as a school community we promise to do our 
best to enable all the pupils and adults of  our school to flourish academically and 
professionally so that they might reach their potential. 
 
The Rainbow is also a symbol of  the diversity of  our school 
community, but as a church school we recognise that we are all 
created and valued by God, and so as a school community we 
commit to care for and value each other. 
 
The dove symbolises our need to persevere in some aspects of  life as it is not  
always the first time we find success. It was not the first time that Noah had tried 
to find dry land and so we much seek strength within ourselves and from God to 
achieve. 

  These are our Values we try to live each day 

 

Our Owl Learning Behaviours are:  

        

   C - Collaboration 

   O - Optimism 

   P - Perseverance 

   P - Pride 

    I - Inspiration 

    C - Challenge 

    MD - Managing Distractions 

 

 

Love 

 Honesty  

Respect  

Peace  

Forgiveness  

Patience  

Support   

Kindness & Joy   



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

         Our Rainbow Moments this week are…..       Our Owl Learners this week are….    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

Robins Lily-May 

Woodpeckers Oliver M 

Stonechats Leo 

Whinchats Suhani 

Canaries Shravya 

Yellowhammers Daniel H 

Greenjays Sam 

Parakeets Rianne 

Kingfishers Jayden 

Macaws Nathaniel 

Mockingbirds Jake D 

Peacocks Megan D 

Sabrewings Ellen 

Sunbirds Natasha 

Robins Dylan 

Woodpeckers Manuela 

Stonechats Alliyah-Rose and Jacob-James 

Whinchats Lily 

Canaries Madelyn 

Yellowhammers Beaux 

Greenjays Rohan 

Parakeets Jacob 

Kingfishers Jacob 

Macaws Healy 

Mockingbirds Imogen 

Peacocks Isla 

Sabrewings Harrison 

Sunbirds Tommy 

Attendance 

Attendance should be 96%  or above. Please note, the school will not authorise leave unless under exceptional          

circumstances if a child is over 5 years and therefore of statutory school age.  Attendance policy here  

Absences 

All absences should be reported by  telephone or email before 9.30am. Thank you. 

Well done  Greenjays, Parakeets and Peacocks with 100% attendance this week . 

                                     

Robins 94.8% 

Woodpeckers 98.6% 

Stonechats 94.1% 

Whinchats 97.6% 

Canaries 92.0% 

Yellowhammers 98.2% 

Greenjays 100% 

Parakeets 100% 

Macaws 97.3% 

Kingfishers 99.3% 

Peacocks 100% 

Mockingbirds 97.1% 

Sabrewings 96.6% 

Sunbirds 98.6% 

https://www.jennettspark.bracknell-forest.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/200925-ADDENDUM-TO-SCHOOL-ATTENDANCE-POLICIES.doc


 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Thursday 1st October  2020 Black History Month Begins 

School Census Day 

Monday 5th October 2020 Cardboard Challenge Day 

Friday 9th October 2020 Hello Yellow Day  

Wednesday 14th October 2020 Individual School Photos 

 Bring a stick to school day 

Thursday 15th October 2020 Harvest Festival Assembly in school  

Thursday 22nd October 2020 Scarecrow hunt begins 

International Colours Day  

Friday 23rd October  2020 INSET DAY 

Monday 26th—30th October HALF TERM 

Monday 2nd November 2022 Children return to school 

Tuesday 3rd November 2020 Parents Evening 5pm to 7.30pm 

Thursday 5th November 2020 Parents Evening 3.45pm to 6.00pm  

Wednesday 11th November 2020 Remembrance Day 

Friday 13th November 2020 Be a Buddy Not a Bully Pledge Day  

Monday 16th November 2020 Friendship Week 

Road Safety Week 

Wednesday 25th November 2020 Pause Day 

Friday 4th December 2020 Reception to Yr 6 Nasal Flu Vaccination 

Wednesday 9th December 2020 Early Years Christmas Nativity - 2pm (includes afternoon Nursery) 

Thursday 10th December 2020 Early Years Christmas Nativity - 10.00am (includes morning Nursery) 

Monday 14th December 2020 KS1 Christmas Performance - 10.00am 

Tuesday 15th December 2020 KS1 Christmas Performance - 2pm 

Wednesday 16th December 2020 Christmas Dinner tbc 

Friday 18th December 2020 LAST DAY OF TERM  - 1.30pm 

Monday 4th January 2021 INSET DAY 

Tuesday 5th January 2021 Children Return to School 

Thursday 21st January 2021 School Census Day 

Monday 1st February 2021 LGBT+History Month 

Tuesday 9th February 2021 Safer Internet Day 

Friday 12th February 2021 Chinese New Year 

Monday 15th –19 February 2021 HALF TERM 

Monday 22nd February 2021 Children Return to School 

Thursday 4th March 2021 World Book Day 

Monday 8th March 2021 International Women’s Day 

Tuesday 9th March 2021 Parents Evening tbc 

Thursday 11th March 2021 Parents Evening tbc 

Tuesday 16th March 2021 Year 3/4 Performance times tbc 

Wednesday 17th March 2021 Year 3/4 Performance times tbc 

Monday 29th March 2021 Year 6 Aberdovey 

Thursday 1st April 2021 Year 6 return 

END OF TERM - 1.30pm  

Monday 19th April 2021 INSET DAY 

Tuesday 20th April 2021 Children Return to School 

Thursday 22nd April 2021 Earth Day and Green Day 

Monday 24th May 2021 Art Week 



 

 

 Term Dates 2020/2021 

Professional Training Day Friday 23rd October 2020 Day 2 

Half Term Monday 26th October - Friday 30th October 2020 

End of Term Friday 18th December 2020 1:30 pm  

Spring Term 2021   

Professional Training Day Monday 4th January 2021 Day 3 

Start of Term Tuesday 5th January 2021 

Half Term Monday 15th February - Friday 19th February 2021 

End of Term Thursday 1st April 2021 1:30 pm  

Professional Training Day Monday 19th April 2021 Day 4 

Start of Term Tuesday 20th April 2021 

Half Term Monday 31st May - Friday 4th June 2021 

End of Term Tuesday 20th July 2021 1:30 pm  

Professional Training Day Wednesday 21st July 2021 Day 5  

Items we need at JPCE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Item Deliver to  

Plastic Bottle ends for Remembrance display Office  

Puppets/ Dressing up clothes Mrs Savage 

Lego Office 

Storage boxes/ trolleys  Office 

Labelled plants and seedlings for around school Mrs Savage  

 
Wednesday 26th May 2021 Pause Day 

Monday 31st May to Friday 4th June 2021 HALF TERM 

Monday 7th June 2021 Children return to school 

Friday 11th June 2021 Sports Day 

Friday 18th June 2021 Reserve Sports Day 

Monday 21st June 2021 International Week 

Wednesday 30th June 2021 Ready for Life Day - Year 6 

Friday 2nd July 2021 Sports Day Extra Reserve Day  

Tuesday 13th July 2021 Yr 6 Summer Performance 4pm 

Thursday 15th July 2021 Yr 6 Summer Performance - 6pm 

Friday 16th July 2021 Yr 6 Leavers Service - 9.30 am 

Monday 19th July 2021 Grand Day In - Whole School Picnic 

Tuesday 20th July 2021 TERM ENDS - 1.30pm 



 

 

https://berkshirepublichealth.co.uk/ 

https://www.jennettspark.bracknell-forest.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/Covid_19_pupil_abscence_guide_v1.pdf
https://www.jennettspark.bracknell-forest.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/Covid_19_pupil_abscence_guide_v1.pdf
https://berkshirepublichealth.co.uk/

